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On the traditional lands of the Gumbaynggirr people 

NRL CLINICS 
Years 3 to 6 have been enjoying participating in a four week NRL program with the 
NRL’s development officer Gary Stevenson.  Gary has been instructing the classes in 
the basic skills of passing, kicking and tagging.  They have been doing lots of different 
drills as well as playing some tag games.  The students have all loved the sessions and 
have been very glad to be able to get out and about and play some sport.  Even during 
the recent rainy weather the clinics were still able to go ahead under the COLA.  A big 
thank you to Gary for making it such fun! 

IMPORTANT DATES 

Thurs 9th Dec Presentation Day  -  due to COVID restrictions no parents to attend 

Fri 10th Dec Christmas Craft Day 

Mon 13th Dec Year 6 Farewell at Club Urunga 

Thurs 16th Dec LAST DAY 2021 
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Giinagay Urunga community, 
 

We acknowledge the traditional custodians of the land on which we live and work and we pay our respects to 
the Elders both past and present. 
 

LEADERSHIP OPPORTUNITIES 
Yesterday, sixteen of our very talented Year 5 students delivered their speeches and we voted for our two 
School Captains and four School Leaders. The leadership team for 2022 will be announced at our 
Presentation Assembly on Thursday 9th December. We look forward to working with our new Leadership 
Team. 
 
On March 18th next year, some of our Year 6 leaders will participate in our annual Leadership Day at 
Bonville Adventure Centre. Some of our students will also attend the Grip Leadership conference in May. 

 
YEAR 7 ORIENTATION 
Our Year 6 students attended an Orientation Day at Bellingen High School on Friday. They have reported to 
us that they really enjoyed their day. They participated in activities that enabled them to experience a day in 
the life of a Bellingen High School student. Their experiences included learning how to follow a high school 
timetable and the introduction to some of the many of the subjects offered there. Our students also met 
many of their future teachers and Year 9 Mentors. 
 
 

CURRENT LEVEL 3 GUIDELINES 
As announced by the Minister, from 8 November all NSW schools will move to updated Level 3 settings that 
bring school operations more in line with what is allowed in the community. I would like to update you on the 
key changes that will be in place at our school from Monday 8 November and for the rest of Term 4.  
 
Keeping us all safe on school grounds  
A combination of layered COVID-safe plans and measures will allow us to prioritise student and staff safety 
and keep our school open. To do this, the following guidelines will be in place:  

 
• Students, staff and visitors must not attend school if unwell, even with mild symptoms.  

• All staff and adult visitors on the school site must be fully vaccinated and provide proof of vaccination.  

• Masks are required indoors for all staff, adult visitors and strongly recommended indoors for primary 
students.  Masks can be removed when eating or exercising.  

• All staff and visitors must check in when attending a school site.  

• Adults should maintain 1.5 metres physical distancing wherever practicable.  

• Activities and events should be held outdoors where practical.  

• Indoor spaces will be well ventilated and as large as possible for the number of attendees - following 
square metre guidelines.   

• Students should avoid mingling with other class and year groups when moving around the school.  

• Students and staff will maintain good hand hygiene and schools will continue with enhanced cleaning, 
including high touch points.  
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From 8 November  
Our school will operate on updated Level 3 settings for the rest of Term 4 2021, with the following activities 
allowed in a COVID-safe manner:  

• Assemblies and presentations are allowed outdoors, with cohorts separated and physical distancing in 
place. Fully vaccinated visitors (including parents and carers) are only allowed to attend if completing a 
specific role (such as presenting) and at the invitation of the school.   

• Community use is allowed outside of school hours (including P&C meetings) with COVID-safe plans in 
place – in line with public health requirements.  

• Dancing, bands, ensembles and music classes will be allowed within cohorts. However, everyone must 
wear masks while playing instruments indoors. Other instruments that rely on breath or require a mask 
to be removed to be played, as well as singing and chanting, are permitted outdoors from November 
29. The sharing of these instruments is not allowed. 

• Excursions are allowed outdoors (and indoors where sole use of the premises is available). 

• Incursions are allowed indoors and outdoors where cohorts are kept separate.  

• Graduations and formals are allowed within cohorts, either on school sites or at external venues – with 
COVID-safe plans in place and physical distancing adhered to.  

• School sports are allowed, including inter-school sports and access to indoor and outdoor pools.   
 
Transitions and orientations are allowed in a COVID-safe way that minimises mingling between students.   
 
Parents and carers on site to support school operations  
Fully vaccinated parents and carers will be allowed on-site to support curriculum delivery, student wellbeing 
activities and school operations (for example reading support, canteens and uniform shops). Parents and 
carers must check in using the school check-in and show proof of vaccination on entry to the school 
site. Anyone over the age of 16 must be fully vaccinated to attend schools.  
 
To help us to follow these guidelines, if you need to meet with someone, drop off or pick up students outside 
of the usual times, please phone our office in advance to organise the appropriate assistance. 
 
When students or staff are experiencing any symptoms of COVID-19 and are unwell, they need to stay at 
home. For anyone displaying COVID 19 symptoms, a COVID test is necessary. They can only return to 
school when we have received proof of a negative test result and they are symptom free. 
 
If a positive COVID test is returned, please notify the school immediately. 
 
If restrictions or arrangements are changed, we will contact you via email and Facebook. 
 
PARENTING IDEAS ARTICLE 
The Parenting Ideas article for this week is titled ‘Parent self-care matters.’ It is an article that focuses on 
wellbeing and mental health. 
 
ADDITIONAL INFORMATION 
For additional information on the Departments response to COVID-19, please visit the Departments’ website. 
This includes the Advice to Families. 
 
Further information on COVID-19 is available on the NSW Government website. 
 
I thank you very much again for your ongoing support and co-operation during these challenging times. 
 
If you have any questions about anything, please don’t hesitate to give me a call. 
Take care 

Jane Martyn 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/response-protocol
https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/advice-for-families
https://www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19
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Sunflowers in the Garden 
 
Summer has arrived in the garden with the blossoming of sunflowers! Unfortunately the rain has made it 
hard to get our hands dirty, but there is plenty to harvest. We currently have radishes, beans, cabbage, 
corn and cucumbers going strong. Fingers crossed for some clearer skies so we can start the harvest. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

LIONS YOUTH OF THE YEAR 
Urunga Lions Club will be holding an 
information forum for the Youth of the Year 
Program, 2022  on Sunday, 5th December 
at 11:30am.This program is for youth aged 
16-18 years. Parents and all potential 
entrants are welcome to attend! 
 
If you have older children, extended family 
or friends who might be interested in this 
fantastic program, please share it with them! 
 
For more information about Lions Youth of 
the Year, you can visit their website at 
www.lionsclubs.org.au. 



 

 

LEADERSHIP FOR 2022 
Yesterday we heard speeches from the sixteen 
Year 5 students who have nominated for our 
school leadership team next year.  Well done to 
everyone for their wonderful and inspiring 
speeches.  After listening to each speech, the 
rest of the school voted for whomever they 
believe will make the best leaders.  Our 2022 
School Captains and Leaders will be announced 
on Presentation Day on 9th December.  Good 
luck everyone! 
 
 

PRESENTATION DAY 2021  
This year’s Presentation Day will be held on Thursday 9th December.  We will be now holding a whole 
school Presentation Day starting at 9:30am.   
 
Unfortunately, due to COVID 19 restrictions, parents are unable to attend. 
 

YEAR 6 FAREWELL 
We are excited to announce that the Year 6 Farewell will be held on Monday 13th December at Club 
Urunga (Urunga Bowling Club) starting at 5.40pm and finishing at 8pm.  Year 5 students are invited to 
attend from 7-8pm for after dinner festivities.  Students this year have chosen a ‘sporting’ theme.   
 
As this is an off-site venue, parents of Year 6 students will be able to attend from 5.40pm - 6.10pm for the 
formal proceedings if they are double vaccinated (as per Club Urunga guidelines) and then again at 7.45pm 
for the cutting of the cake.  
 
Invitations will be handed out this week.  We look forward to celebrating with our wonderful Year 6 students. 
 

YEAR 7 TRANSITION DAY 
Year 6 students that will begin Year 7 at Bellingen High 
School next year attended an Orientation Day last Friday.  
They met many other students from other schools around 
our area that will join them to start off their high school 
journey and participated in many different activities through 
out the day.  Here is what a few of the students had to say 
about the day. 
 
“I was nervous at first but then felt really welcome.  I saw 
heaps of past students and people I know.  I made new 
friends and everyone was so welcoming.  I am really looking 
forward to next year”  Jayda 
 
“We met all of our teachers on the day and lots of new 
people.  It was easy to make new friends and find our way 
around.  We did work in classrooms and also lots of fun 
activities.  I can’t wait for next year!” Lyla 
 
“It was really good, lots of fun and everyone was really nice”  
Roberta 
 
 

MESSAGE FROM OUR SCRIPTURE TEACHERS 
The Urunga Scripture teachers wish you and your families a joyful Advent and a very happy Christmas.  
We hope you have a safe and happy holiday, and look forward to seeing you next year. 
 
Click on the link below to receive your Christmas card, a variety of craft and cooking activities, as well as 
links to Advent and Christmas songs, family prayers and more. 
  

https://drive.google.com/file/d/18s_aKLPZpbTeRs6ncY8w-GzdN1QqU8oe/view?usp=sharing 

 

 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/18s_aKLPZpbTeRs6ncY8w-GzdN1QqU8oe/view?usp=sharing


 

 

CHRISTMAS HAMPER RAFFLE 
A book of ten raffle tickets for our Christmas hamper raffle was sent home with 
every child.  Tickets are 50c each and the winners will be drawn on 
Presentation Day  -  Thursday 9th December.  More ticket books are available 
from the office. 
 
As was the case last year, we will NOT be asking for donations to fill the 
hampers.  The school will be supplying the goodies for the Christmas hampers.  
We hope that everyone has a wonderful and safe lead up to the festive season. 

 
HEAD LICE 
We have had some reports that the head lice are out and about again.  Please 
check your child’s hair regularly for head lice and eggs (nits) - use a fine metal 
tooth nit comb and plenty of cheap hair conditioner applied to the dry hair.  This is a cheap method to see 
if your child has head lice, and if they do please treat with an approved head lice treatment.  It is very 
important to remove all the eggs and repeat the process regularly until you no longer find eggs or 
lice in your comb.  Eggs will continue to hatch over a ten day period. 
 

1000 MINUTE READING CLUB 
Congratulations to another great reader from 1/2 
Yellow.  Mrs Martyn presented Chilli with her 1000 
Minute Reading Club certificate this morning.  Chilli 
was very proud to receive it!  We are sure Chilli will 
keep up the great reading and enjoy many books!   
 

LIBRARY NEWS 
Our Christmas Book Fair was a very exciting and busy 
week, and once again very successful THANKS to the 
excellent support of our students and parent 
community.  I appreciate just how difficult the COVID 
restrictions made it this year for parents and carers. 
Usually, you would have the opportunity to visit 
and view what is available at the Book Fair and be a 
part of the excitement as you browse and negotiate 
with your children. I thank you for your patience and 
cooperation and welcome your feedback as I 
endeavour to ensure parents and students have a 
positive experience at each Book Fair. With the 
commission earned at this Book Fair I have chosen a 
selection of picture fiction, short chapter fiction and 
Non-fiction fact books that are not already held in the 
library collection. These exciting new titles will be 
available for student borrowing in the new year. 
 
Book Club - processing Issue 8 orders: The Parent LOOP will be closed to further orders on Friday 3rd 
December. I will disperse Book Club orders to applicable students as soon as they arrive - unless your 
order was marked as a 'gift' in which case I will contact you and make pick up arrangements.  
 
Library Borrowing ceases for the year - This week I have informed students that there will be no further 
borrowing from the school library but have also made it clear that students have time to finish books they 
are currently reading before returning them. I will once again ask that you assist your child/children in 
locating and returning any library items they may have still outstanding.  
 
In particular, I appeal to our Year 6 students to ensure they have returned all their library books before 
leaving our school.  
 
I would like to take this opportunity to wish all our Year 6 students the very best as they step up and out to 
walk new learning paths in new environments. I would also like to thank our wonderful parent community for 
your ongoing support throughout the year. 
 
Thank You 
Geri Jensen (Teacher Librarian) 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

BELLINGEN COVID CLINIC  -  CHANGE OF TIMES 
As of Monday 25th October 2021, the operation of the Bellingen ‘Drive Thru’ COVID testing clinic has 
changed. 
  
After 19 months in the hot seat, the service will no longer be GP run, but instead will be operated by 
Sullivan Nicolaides pathology. 
  
They will provide COVID testing from 12:30-1:30pm Monday to Friday (excluding public holidays).  
  
No booking is required – just turn up with your Medicare card or photo equivalent. 
 
Below is a list of the current Coffs Region COVID testing sites. 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 
 


